Mark Keppel High SChooI

Student Bulletin Thursday February 1st, 2024
Bell Schedule - All Periods

If you talk about it, it’s a dream, if you envision it, it’s possible,
but if you schedule it, it’s real.” — Tony Robbins

ATHLETIC

Athletic Events: Week of Jan. 29th-Feb. 2nd, 2024
Show school spirit and pride; attend sporting events.
Check MKHS website for all scheduled games

e Medical Clearance Paperwork must be cleared in order to try-out or participate in any sport. If
you are currently in a sport, you can try-out after your season is over.

e Attention Fall and Winter Girl Athletes, if you are interested in trying out for the swim team,
please contact Coach Perez.
MKHS Athletic Webpage: mkhs.org (Athletics Tab)
MKHS Athletic Remind/Code: @mkhsat or Text 81010

e Congratulations to...

Thursday, February 1st - Regular Schedule - All Periods
e Girls’ Soccer - All Levels @ Moor Field vs Alhambra - Games Begin 4PM - Early Dismissal 2PM
- Bus Leaves 2:30PM
e Boys’ JV Soccer vs Alhambra - 4PM - Aztec Stadium - Early Dismissal 3PM
e Boys’ Varsity Soccer vs Alhambra - 5:30PM - Senior Night - Aztec Stadium - No Early
Dismissal

Friday, February 2nd - Regular Schedule - All Periods
e Girls’ Basketball - All Levels @ Montebello - Games Begin 5:30PM - No Early Dismissal - Bus
Leaves 4PM
e Boys’ Frosh/Soph Basketball vs Montebello - 4PM - Aztec Arena - Early Dismissal 3PM
e Boys’ JV Basketball vs Montebello - 5:30PM - Aztec Arena - No Early Dismissal
e Boys’ Varsity Basketball vs Montebello- 7PM - Aztec Arena - No Early Dismissal - Senior Night

Saturday, February 3rd - No Events

LOVE NOTES CONCERT

Come join the choral department TOMORROW, February 2nd in the cafeteria for our 1st annual
Love Notes Concert. Various soloists, duets, and small ensembles from the choir department will
be exploring the many aspects of love through songs. Tickets are $15 and include your entrance, a
drink, and refreshment. Tickets available at the student back or at the door


https://www.mkhs.org/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=62615&type=d&pREC_ID=2369294

CLASS OF 2024

Attention Seniors:

1. ATTENTION: For those who haven't yet settled their GRAD NITE dues, the PTSA will be
available on campus this TOMORROW, February 2nd, to accept payments. You can make
your payments during lunchtime at the Old Gym or after school at the East Gate.
Please note that only cash or check payments will be accepted.

2. SENIOR AGREEMENT has been sent to your student email address and posted on our
school website. Read, sign with your parents/legal guardian, and turn in the signature
portion to the Business & Activities Office by Friday,February oth, 2024

3. A Graduation Cap/Gown is required to participate in the graduation ceremony. Check our
school website or your student email for the detailed memo

SPRING SHOWCASE - MEAN GIRLS

MEAN GIRLS T-shirts and tickets for the show are on sale in the Student Bank starting today! Have
fun AND support the musical theatre program at the same time by wearing our shirts and seeing our
show! And don’t forget...ON WEDNESDAYS WE WEAR PINK!

VIVAIAFEM CLUB

Starting February 5th to the 9th, Vivalafem will be selling Valentine grams during lunch in the
Palm Court. Tell that special someone you care with a rose or a teddy bear!!

Additionally Vivalafem will be hosting their first meeting of the semester this Friday, February 2nd in
room A238 during lunch. Come by for additional information and sign up!

AP CLASS

If you are planning to take an honors or AP class next school year, please make sure you submit the
H/AP contract. The contract can be found in your student portal under the link "Forms" in the
navigation menu if you no longer have access to select your classes.

DANCE TEAM

Ever wanted to know what it takes to try out for Dance Team, and make the team? If you ever
considered auditioning for our 8-time national championship winning dance team, this year is the
time. For students who are curious or just want to learn more about tryouts for next year's team, Mr.
Arroyo will be hosting information workshops all this month. Each powertime workshop will
focus on secret tryout tips to help students prepare for dance company auditions (which will be held
in April). This is only for Dance Team tryouts... There will be separate workshops held for All Male
tryouts next month. Look for posters around campus for more information. Hope to see you there!"

POWERTIME

TO ALL STUDENTS do not forget to log into Adaptive Scheduler to select locations for February’s
Powertime,

GATEWAY TO SUCCESS

February Powertime: Gateway to Success Counselors will be hosting Tuesday Powertime
sessions in the Wellness Center. Join us to learn more about healthy relationships and what they look




like. On February 6th we will focus on healthy vs. unhealthy relationships and on February 13th we
will identify and discuss relationship green and red flags.

There are only 10 seats available for each session. Sign up with Ms. Andrea Madrigal on Adaptive
Scheduler.

SCHOILARSHIP CLUB

Scholarship Club is applying for a $25,000 Scholarship @ lunch in the PE Classroom next Monday
February 5th. Come to learn more about Cash for College

SCHOIAR DOLIAR PROGRAM

The SGV Municipal Water District, in collaboration with the Conservation & Education Team (CET),
proudly introduces the Scholar Dollar Program, a visionary initiative aimed at enhancing educational
prospects for young minds. This exclusive program is accessible to high school seniors residing within
the SGVMWD service area. CET will award scholarships to high school seniors who are planning on
attending a two- or four-year, or technical college in the next academic year.

Four students will be selected annually to receive $1,000, payable to an educational institution upon
proof of enrollment.

For further details about the Scholar Dollar Program and to access the application form, please
click here to view our informative program flyer.

Application deadline is February 15, 2024 by 4:30 p.m.

LIBRARY

Rain is here! Please keep your books dry. If you need a plastic bag to protect your books, stop by the
library to pick one up.

BOOKROOM

Weather Alert! Rain is here & more is coming next week. Backpacks can & will leak - protect your
electronic devices (chromebooks & laptops) as well as your books from damage. Chromebooks cost
$350 to replace; laptops are $1,000. ..

YEARBOOK

Price is increasing, Stop by the Student Bank to purchase your class of 2024 yearbook if you
haven’t done so already

COLLEGE & CAREER CENTER

Aztecs receive the most recent information from the following College presenters during the month of
February.

TODAY U.S. Air Force Academy

2/8 Missouri University of Science & Technology
2/13 Pacific Northwest College of Art

2/13 DigiPen Institute of Technology

2/14 Texas A&M University

2/28 U.S. Air Force - ROTC


https://pwagcet.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Scholar-Dollar-Program-Flyer_WEB_FINAL_2024.pdf

See Ms. Hernandez in the College & Career Center to sign-up.

FOOD RECOVERY

Did you know the United States discards more food than any other country in the world: nearly 60
million tons — 120 billion pounds — every year. That’s estimated to be almost 40 percent of the entire
US food supply. In an effort to not let food go to waste. We have bins placed by the end of the
checkout lines. Place unopened items you do not want into the bin. This is a way for us to fight
against food waste and give what we can back to the food bank in our community. Please do not put
trash in these bins.

LOST & FOUND

The Student Support Services office has a metal cabinet with lost & found items. Items that are not
picked up will be removed at the end of each month.

LUNCH

REMINDER to all students that food delivery or drop off on campus is not allowed.
For the health and safety of all students, the Alhambra Unified School District enforces a No Food
Drop-Off Policy. The staff will not accept food to be dropped off for students. If you have any
questions, please contact Student Support Services. Thank you.

STUDENT PARKING

Students can only park their vehicles using the baseball parking lot and on the left side facing
Hellman. The right side, closest to the school, is reserved for visitors. Parking spaces are limited, and
it’s first come first served. The front lot will be closed at 7:30 AM

STUDENT BANK
Student Bank Hours:

* Monday : 8:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m.

* Tuesday: 8:00 a.m. -4:00 p.m.

* Wednesday: 12:00 p.m. -4:00 p.m.
* Thursdays: 8:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m.
* Friday: 8:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m.



